HONG KONG UNIVERSITY 

LAW ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE FOR THE PERIOD FROM DECEMBER 2004 TO NOVEMBER 2005

During the report period, the Association's Executive Committee has held 11 meetings.  Below is a brief account of the work done.
Talk and Workshop for current students 

In order to foster the bondage with current law students, the Association held a talk for law students on 2 March 2005. The topic is “First Day in Legal Practice”, with alumni from five different sectors sharing their experience of their first day in work with about 60 law students. 

As students attended the talk expressed their interest in learning more about job interviews, the Association organized a Job Interview Workshop on 29 September 2005.  There was an interactive discussion between the alumni and the students on the preparation required for an interview.  A mock interview was also performed on stage and students who acted as interviewees were being provided with concrete and practical feedbacks on their performances.

Mentorship programme

The Programme for this year is jointly organized by the Association and the Faculty of Law with 135 members of the profession and the judiciary helping as mentors, and a total of 315 students taking part. The Programme kicked off with the holding of four dinner gatherings on 17, 18, 19 & 20 October 2005.  This year a new element was added ( a pre-dinner talk on “Ethics” was given by a distinguished alumnus on each evening. Guest speakers in the “Ethics” series include the Hon Mr. Justice Patrick Chan, PJ, Ms. Audrey Eu SC, Ms. Lucy Yen and Mr. Kenneth Kwok SC, the President of the Association.

Informal gatherings with Young Alumni

To promote rapport between the Association and the Faculty of Law and its students, the Executive Committee of the Association has been organizing informal lunch gatherings to meet with junior alumni and PCLL graduates of 2005 to enable them to have informal exchanges with senior alumni.  As this was the first year HKU introduced the litigation stream and HKU is the only law school in HK with streaming, the opportunity is also taken to collate students’ views on the law degree and PCLL courses for information of the course designers.  Up to 10 November 2005, four informal lunch gatherings have been held and two gatherings have been scheduled.

Contacts with the Faculty

Apart from keeping in contact with the Faculty through organizing the various activities, the Dean of the Faculty of Law attended the meeting of the Executive Committee held in February 2005 to advise the Committee of the proposed development plan of the Faculty.  

On 4th June, 2005, a drinks party was held in the Juror Assembly Room, High Court by the Faculty of Law for the PCLL students and members of the Association were invited to attend the party to mingle with the students.

The President attended the Master of Common Law Graduation Ceremony on 2 August 2005 and presented some prizes.  He also attended the LLB Opening Ceremony on 8 September 2005 and addressed the Class of 2009.

The Hon Mr. Justice Patrick Chan, PJ, a member of the Executive Committee of the Association, will address the Faculty’s first Graduation Ceremony to be held on 19 November 2005.  The President will also attend and participate in the Procession.
The Law Association, HKUSU

The Chairman of the Law Association, HKUSU was invited to attend the meeting of the Association in April.  The proposed activity plan of the Law Association was explained to the Executive Committee who in turn provided the Chairman with their views on the activities proposed.

Members of the Association were invited to attend the High Table Dinner of the Law Association on 9 April 2005.  The President and some members attended.

Charitable organization

The HKU Law Alumni Charity Limited has been formed and the certificate from the Inland Revenue Department certifying that it is exempted from all taxes payable under the Inland Revenue Ordinance has been issued. 
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